





020 8449 2423



office@underhill.barnetmail.net



www.underhillschool.org

16th November 2020

Be Curious

Be Caring

Be Confident

Be Cooperative

HEADS' CORNER

We had such a brilliant day on Friday in support of Children in Need and we can't wait to find out how much we have raised altogether.

Did you spot any familiar faces on BBC1 on Friday night? Our brilliant House Captains and Vice House Captains were featured on the BBC Children in Need programme and we couldn't have been more thrilled to spot them shouting "I can, you can, we can!"

Well done to everyone for supporting Odd Socks Day today to raise money for the Anti-Bullying Alliance. We were so excited when Andy (of Andy and the Odd Socks fame) sent us a video today and guess what? He was also saying "I can, you can we can!" We will continue to focus on Anti-Bullying throughout the week, learning about what bullying is and what we can do if ourselves or our friends are being bullied.

Thank you so much to all parents and carers for spending time to help their children participate in our school events. We really do appreciate the effort that you all make; it is really important that we unite as a community for occasions like these and we couldn't do that without your amazing support.

Have a great week everyone!

NOTICES AND NEWS

PARENTS' EVENING

Please remember to book your slot for Parents' Evening. Emails were sent out to parents explaining how Parents' Evening will be running remotely this month.

Nursery Wednesday 25th November

Thursday 26th November

Reception Wednesday 25th November

Thursday 26th November

4 Larch Tuesday 24 November

Wednesday 25th November

Y1-Y6 Wednesday 25th November

Thursday 26th November







CHILDREN IN NEED

Thank you to all of our families for all the effort and fundraising that you did in Support of Children in Need. We will let you know how much money we have raised in next week's newsletter. The children all seemed to have lots of fun on Friday and it was great to see all their outfits. We hope you all managed to see Underhill on TV on Friday night too. If so, we sure you will agree that all of the children in the clip were fantastic.





CHRISTMAS POSTCARD COMPETITION

Barnet Young People Art Gallery are holding a competition for children to design a Christmas postcard. If your child would like to enter please write your name on the back and state whether you are happy for the entry to appear on social media. Please include a stamped addressed envelope if you would like the picture returned to you.

Artwork size: Postcard

Theme: "Your Christmas"

Method: Be creative.....have fun

BREAKFAST CLUB

We have had lots of fun in breakfast club again this week. Our table tennis and table football are always popular but Joe Wickes won the vote on Friday. It has also been fantastic to watch our budding matheticians battling away to try and get their classes ahead in 'Times Table Rock Stars'.

Breakfast club is open to all children from Reception to Year 6. We provide a wide choice of breakfast at a cost of £3.75. We open at 7.30am each weekday morning. Parents can book a slot on their school money accounts. If you would like further information or help with booking, please call the office on 020 8449 2423.





PE

Our KS2 students have started the new half term with a PE focus on the 5 core fitness components; cardiovascular, flexibility, body composition, muscular strength and endurance. They have been completing two daily challenges and recording them on their own personal chart aiming to develop and build on their overall fitness and wellbeing. Our KS2 teachers have also got on board and the children are having fun trying to beat the teacher's scores! Who will triumph by the end of the term teachers or children.....?







YEAR 3

Year 3 have created some wonderful fact files on Vincent Van Gogh.





DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

18th December

24th November 4 Larch — Parents' Evening

Parents' Evening 25th November Parents' Evening Christmas lunch 26th November 16th December

End of term School finishes at 2.00pm

ATTENDANCE

Maple	93.26
Beech	92.61
1 Oak	96.60
1 Willow	91.74
2 Chestnut	97.74
2 Palm	96.51
3 Cedar	98.30
3 Hornbeam	98.22
3 Yew	97.79
4 Cherry	93.89
4 Larch	97.08
4 Pine	92.19
5 Holly	100
5 Laurel	96.60
5 Sycamore	99.57
6 Elm	98.41
6 Hawthorn	97.33
Total 96.68%	



Conker AM	Tanay	
Conker PM	Sudais	
Beech	Arthur	
Maple	Henry	
1 Oak	Riyanah	
1 Willow	Amelia	
2 Chestnut	Kaiser	
2 Palm	Ola	
3 Cedar	Liam	
3 Hornbeam	Param	
3 Yew	Eli	
4 Cherry	Nathan	
4 Larch	Harper	
4 Pine	Luke	
5 Holly	Amelia	
5 Laurel	Aurelia	
5 Sycamore	Gimena	
6 Elm	Missy	
6 Hawthorn	Finley	

House attendance

1 Windsor - 98.43%

Holyrood - 96.78%

Sandringham - 96.26%

Balmoral - 94.61%





Parents/Carers can view Autumn 2020 timetable on the website

Smoking

Would you like support to help you stop smoking? Please contact the Children's Centre team on 020 8449 2423.

Welfare Rights - Advice on housing, money matters and legal advice - Book a telephone appointment 020 8449 2423

Locality Housing Navigator

Telephone appointments, 9.15am 1pm phone to book 020 8449 2423

Adult learning courses

If you are interested in **adult learning courses** in English for Speakers of other Languages (ESOL), Paediatric First Aid or Art For Wellbeing please call or email 020 8449 2423

info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net

Groups will be held on site at Underhill School & Children's Centre. Parents/Carers have to book to attend groups and limited spaces available. Entry to sign in for groups will be explained when booking. Phone 0208 449 2423 or email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net.

ALL PARENTS MUST WEAR FACE COVERINGS TO ENTER AND LEAVE THE BUILDING WHEN ATTENDING GROUPS.

Under 1's Play & Stay

Mondays - 10.00am - 11.30am Friday - 10.00am - 11.30am

For parents/carers with babies under 1. There will be lots of fun activities, new and entertaining nursery rhymes and group discussions: Oral health and Immunisation & Vitamin D

Boogle Mites

Tuesday - 9.15am — 10.00am (0 — 5 years old) Wednesday-9.15am-10.00am (0-5 years old)

Rhyme Time

Thursday - 10.30am — 11.15am Enjoy singing songs and rhymes with your child. 0 -5 years old